PROCEEDINGS OF A SPECIAL MEETING OF

THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF

THE MORGAN CITY HARBOR AND TERMINAL DISTRICT

February 18, 2013
The Board of Commissioners (“Board”) of the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District (“District”) met in special session at the District’s office at 800 Youngs Road, Morgan City, Louisiana on February 18, 2013 at 5:00 p.m. President Jerry Gauthier convened the meeting with Commissioners  Gregory Aucoin, Joseph Foret, R. Scott Melancon, and William Pecoraro in attendance.  Thomas Ackel, Deborah Garber and Duane Lodrigue were absent.  Also present at the meeting were Jerry Hoffpauir, Executive Director; Tori Henry, Administrative Assistant; Gerard Bourgeois, Board Attorney; Captain Jonathan Burton and Chief Mark Emmerson, United States Coast Guard (USCG); Michael Knobloch, Knobloch Professional Services; Maarten Kluijver and Jonathan Hird, Moffatt & Nichol; Clay Breaud, GSE/Providence Engineering; Darren Wright, National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA); Nestor Navarro and Cris Canno, Inmobiliaria Lamol; along with members of the media and general public.
It was moved by Mr. Foret and seconded by Mr. Pecoraro that the minutes of the Meeting of January 14, 2013 be approved and adopted. Motion carried unanimously.  
Darren Wright, Maritime Services Program Manager of NOAA offered a presentation to the board outlining the importance of having a MET station, which will provide accurate, real-time information to improve safety, efficiency of maritime commerce, environmental protection and planning assistance, recreational planning assistance, improved forecasts and scientific and educational information.
Captain Burton reported January’s average monthly vessel traffic statistics of 156 transits per day with a monthly total of 4,829 transits.
Nestor Navarro reported that:  (i) Cris Canno, has been named Port Operations Manager; (ii) ADPG has begun building their website, which should be completed soon; (iii) the Stella Marris II is being sent to drydock to be surveyed and then will be ready to sail.
Cindy Cutrera reported that:  (i) in addition to routine data collection activities and regular monthly meetings she attends, she also attended an I-49 South Coalition Inaugural meeting; (ii) we are working with InterMoor to prepare a presentation for the PAL Legislative Tour, outlining the amount of money the state invested in the project and the provided value in that investment; (iii) PAL Conference and Inland, Rivers, Ports and Terminals Conference are this month, which we will share a booth with Inmobiliaria Lamol at the IRPT Conference.  She and Nestor have been putting together an exhibitor display as well as brochure to use at the conference. 
Jerry Hoffpauir reported that:  (i) he, along with Mac Wade and Mike Lowe attended a “sail out” meeting at McDermott; (ii) we received three quotations for new tires for the container handler, with the lowest being $19,200, including installation.  Mr. Aucoin questioned why the Port is responsible for replacing the tires and Mr. Gauthier noted that we agreed to give them the equipment in working condition.  As the lease provides the equipment was being accepted “as is”, Mr. Aucoin requested that we provide documentation from our accountant stating why the Port is purchasing new tires, for work that was done on equipment in January and for repairs requested to the forklift.  It was moved by Mr. Pecoraro, subject to further review by counsel and/or accountant, that new tires be purchased for the container handler, in an amount not to exceed $19,200, the repair invoices be paid and that repairs be made to the forklift in the amount of $2,553.00.  Mr. Foret seconded that motion, which carried unanimously.
Jonathan Hird suggested getting the Corps of Engineers to survey before and after the McDermott sail out to get accurate readings.  
Mike Knobloch reported that:  (i) Town of Berwick has decided to implement their 2009 Port Security Grant as originally planned and has authorized Mayor Ratcliff to sign the contract on behalf of the Town; St. Mary Sherriff’s office is finalizing costs for the equipment they are purchasing; Morgan City Police Department has $155 remaining, which they will use to purchase battery charger cradles;  Morgan City Fire Department’s grant is closed out; (iii) release of funds authorization for the 2010 grant for McDermott has been received. 
Mr. Knobloch also presented:  (i) a quotation from John Deere for a two seat 4-wheeler which falls under the Ports portion of the grant.  Mr. Melancon moved to authorize this purchase of equipment from Houma Tractor or a vendor in St. Mary Parish if he could  provide the same price and terms; which was seconded by Mr. Pecoraro and carried unanimously.  (ii) Subgrantee Agreement with the Town of Berwick for approval by the Board.  Mr. Melancon moved that the agreement be approved and that Mr. Gauthier be authorized to execute that agreement, which motion was seconded by Mr. Foret, and approved by the Board.
Clay Breaud reported:  (i) Phases I and II of the environmental study are complete, noting only one small issue with a diesel spill that did not require cleanup; (ii) Laperrouse Metal Works checked the office building leaks, repairing the Customs’ office leak and reporting the other leak is from condensation on the Freon line for the AC.
Mr. Bourgeois presented a request for a letter of no objection on behalf of St. Mary Tourist Commission, which was moved by Mr. Foret, seconded by Mr. Melancon that Mr. Hoffpauir be authorized to execute said letter.  Motion carried unanimously

Mr. Melancon reported the financials appeared in order and thereafter Mr. Pecoraro moved and Mr. Aucoin seconded that the report of receipts and disbursements for the month of January, 2013 be received and accepted and that all invoices presented to the Board for the month of January, 2013 be paid.  Motion Carried unanimously.  

With there being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned.
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